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Governor’s Cabinet on Nonprofit Health and Human Services

Cabinet Meeting Minutes 

March 22, 2013

10:00 – 11:30 a.m.

State Capitol – Room 310

Cabinet Members Present:  William Carbone; Deborah Chernoff; Roberta Cook; Robert Dakers; Peter DeBiasi; Terry Edelstein; Patrick J. Johnson, Jr.; Terry Macy; Jewel Mullen; Daniel J. O’Connell; Amy Porter; Maureen Price- Boreland; Patricia Rehmer; Nancy Roberts; Anne Ruwet
Designees: Monica Rinaldi for Commissioner Arnone; Kathleen Brennan for Commissioner Bremby; Ajit Gopalakrishnan for Commissioner Pryor; Cindy Butterfield for Commissioner Katz
Cabinet Members Absent: Leo Arnone; Yvette Bello; Roderick Bremby; Michelle Cook; Marcie Dimenstein; Joette Katz; Stefan Pryor

Guest:  Suzanne Cooney, DMHAS
Call to Order and  Introductions: Peter DeBiasi called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m.  Members and invited guests introduced themselves.
Approval of Minutes: Terry Edelstein introduced two agenda “action items” for a vote: minutes from the September 24, 2012 and the January 25, 2013 Cabinet meetings.   Both were approved by voice vote without changes. 
Call for Suggestions for Future Presentations to the Cabinet: Terry Edelstein added that suggestions by providers and agency staff for presentations to the Cabinet are welcomed.  It is an opportunity to share and learn from the experiences of other community providers and government officials.
Transition of Cabinet Member: Terry Edelstein acknowledged Commissioner Arnone for his service on the Cabinet.  He is retiring within the next several weeks.

Presentation by DPH Commissioner Mullen: Terry Edelstein welcomed Commissioner Jewel Mullen who outlined the responsibilities and the challenges of the Department of Public Health.  One of the examples she gave is the many opportunities for the nonprofit community to improve life and health of the people in CT that the Affordable Care Act (ACA) represents.

OPM Purchase-of-Service Efficiency Project: Peter DeBiasi introduced Bob Dakers and Suzanne Cooney, who distribute and handout presented updated information on the Efficiency Project .

This collaborative project between DCF, DOC, DPH, DSS, DMHAS and DDS with direction from OPM was established to reduce contracting problems and promote standardization.  (See handout)
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 A key part of the process was the distribution of a 27-page questionnaire to the state agencies to determine and share current procedures that work well. The results of that survey are on pages 5-8 of the handout.  The final report is expected sometime in April.

Proposed Nonprofit Bond Fund: Terry Edelstein noted that she is charged with advising the Governor on the parameters of the proposed new $20M bond pool in each year of the biennial budget that will provide funds for nonprofit infrastructure projects.  This is meant to be a fast track bond fund process that will augment other sources of revenue.   She will look to the Cabinet to inform these recommendations. 
Work Group Updates: 

· JOBS Work Group update: Co-Chairs Commissioner Macy and Maureen Price-Boreland reported that they are in the information gathering phase; working with Dept of Labor on this effort.   They’ve had one meeting and will reconvene next week.
· Contract Procurement and Administration Work Group:  Co-Chairs Alyssa Goduti and Kathleen Brennan – reported they have three sub-committees that are collecting and analyzing data, and developing recommendations related to the proposed nonprofit bond funds, revenue retention/cost standards, and contract procurement.  It was noted that the participants have benefitted from the good work done last year.

Population Results Work Group: Terry Edelstein reported for this workgroup in the absence of its co-chairs. They have had data presentations from a number of state agencies and are working to develop recommendations that will build on much of the work already being done by a number of state agencies. 
Upcoming Meetings: Terry Edelstein summarized changes to Cabinet calendar. A Cabinet meeting has been added on April 16th meeting. She and Peter DeBiasi will continue to invite other groups to speak and make presentations to the Cabinet.  A meeting will be scheduled for the Cabinet Co-Chairs to meet with the Work Group Co-Chairs to ensure coordination of their efforts and to review the timeline for submission of recommendations for full Cabinet review and action.
The Cabinet recognized and thanked Nancy Roberts and Dan O’Connell for their years of good work on behalf of CT’s nonprofits community-based providers.   Both are retiring from their current jobs this month. 
Peter DeBiasi adjourned the meeting at 11:19 a.m.

Recorder:   Meg Riding

